
United States Department of the Interior 

BUREAU OF RECLAMATION 
Pacific Northwest Regional Office 
1150 North Curtis Road, Suite 100 

Boise, ID 83706-1234 
IN REPLY REFER TO: 

PN-3322 
WTR-4.00 

Mr. Ted Sturdevant, Director 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
P.O. Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 

AUG 1 1 2011 

Subject: Execution of Contract No. 11XX!01734 for Municipal and Industrial Water Service 
Between the United States of America and the State of Washington, Department of 
Ecology, Columbia Basin Project, Washington 

Dear Mr. Sturdevant: 

Enclosed for your records is a fully executed original of Contract No. 11:XXl 01734 between the 
United States of America and the State of Washington (State) Department of Ecology (Ecology). 

I wish to express my appreciation for the efforts of staff representing Ecology present at the 
public negotiation session held in Moses Lake on July 20, 2011. The collective efforts of 
Mr. Derek Sandison and Mr. Daniel Haller from Ecology, and Ms. Barbara Markham from 
the State's Office of the Attorney General were essential for the successful negotiation and 
execution of this contract. 

By letter dated July 26, 2011, Ecology provided information supporting its authority to enter 
into the contract with the United States as well as information documenting the State laws, 
rules and regulations in place which Ecology believes demonstrates compliance with the 
General Provisions pertaining to Water Conservation and Equal Employment Opportunity, 
sub-articles 20(g) and 20(h), respectively. 

In advance of contract execution, my office reviewed the supporting information and determined 
that (I) Ecology has authority to enter into the contract, (2) the water conservation policy and 
objectives embodied in Chapter 90 of the Revised Code of Washington are consistent with the 
water conservation planning objectives in Section 210(b) of the Reclamation Reform Act of 
1982 and the January 1, 1998, Water Conservation Rules and Regulations, and (3) Ecology's 
policies with respect to Equal Employment Opportunity are consistent with Federal law and 
sufficient for the purposes of complying with sub-article 20(h) of the contract. 

The Bureau of Reclamation looks forward to continuing collaboration with Ecology as our 
agencies seek to advance the objectives described in the December 17, 2004, Memorandum 
of Understanding for the Columbia River Initiative. 
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